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News from Tzachi (Yishuv Emergency Team)

This week Tzachi began running activities for the children of chayalim. The
children of the chayalim meet in the miklat of the school from 8-1 every
morning and are greeted by Abi Reiffman and the madrichim. They have had
arts and crafts, breakdancing, cooking story hour, puppet making, yoga and
and a petting zoo. There are around 25 kids participating and they are having a
wonderful time. Thank you to Abi for pulling this together on such short notice
and for giving to these kids with such love and devotion. Thank you to the
Noar who are volunteering as madrichim and to all the parents and
grandparents who came to give "chugim™ to the kids. If you would like to
participate in any way or have an idea for a chug for the kids please be in touch
with Abi : 054-942-0996

Thank you to Fraydel Gilor who has been the coordinator between the wives of
soldiers and the Noar. If your husband is in the army and you need help with
babysitting, errands, etc. call Fraydel: 052-438-3555

Wednesday evening Devorah Horowitz hosted 30 wives and fiancees of
chayalim for a very special evening of pampering and relaxation. Devorah
transformed her home into a SPA with aromatherapy candles, music and an
atmosphere of tranquility and calm. The women walked in stressed

and exhausted from the reality of what they are dealing with right now.
Devorah organized a variety of pampering treatments for these women-
manicures, massages, reflexology, and more and served them delicious and
beautifully prepared food. The ladies enjoyed the opportunity to get out, meet
friends and relax. They walked out calm and more beautiful than ever,
energized and in good spirits.

Thank you to Devorah for organizing and hosting this unbelievable evening.
You are amazing and we all love you!

Thank you to all the special women who gave of their time and talents to the
wives of the chayalim:

To Vivi Kosofsky, Sophie Sheldon and Suzie Cohen for the stress relieving
massages.

To Tamar Elmaliach for the amazing reflexology treatments.

To Cheryl Klein Batya Sharabi and Shiri Torati for the beautiful manicures.

To Meira Horowitz and Rena Ripstein for the relaxing facials.

To Sharon Silton who ran a chocolate making workshop.

To Esti Snookel, Dina Glick , Esther Hammer and Harmony who helped with the
scheduling of treatments and the refreshments.

To Chavi Feldman and Florence Annis who provided delicious desserts. To
Fraydel who organized babysitters for the the kids so their moms could be
relaxed and to all the girls who gave of their time to watch the kids.

May we all be able to give to each other in such a beautiful way in quieter
times.

Thank you to the Noar of the Yishuv and to Moriah Himmelfarb and Renana the
Komunarit for the amazing work they have been doing. The kids have been
babysititng, volunteering with the activities for the children, making signs,
delivering packages to chayalim and Shabbat treats to the families of
chayalim.




